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THE SPIRIT 

           Thoughts from Pastor Robin   

ñOur purpose is to love God  

and bringing people into a growing relationship with Jesus and His church!ò 

 

 

 Pentecost is one of my favorite seasons of the church year.  Pentecost Day is cele-

brated on the fiftieth day of Easter which is May 24th of this year.    However, the season 

of Pentecost continues all the way through spring, into summer, and ends about the end 

of October when we get to Reformation Day.  This special time celebrates the Spirit, 

through whom and in whom the people of God are created and re-created.  Pentecost is 

sometimes called the churchôs birthday, but might more appropriately be called its bap-

tism day, since the gift of the Spirit is the fullness of baptism. 

 Pentecost Day is also the birthday of our particular church, Holy Spirit Lutheran 

Church.  On May 24 we will be 48 years young.  That is incredibly young for a church.  

And we have much to celebrate!  Ministries are still being birthed and renewed.  Our 

Spirited Seniors are celebrating their first year by doing a variety of projects to help a 

group of young people get to the National Youth Gathering.  The confirmation class of 

14 just came back from their annual retreat with new ideas for worship.  Our preschool 

continues to grow and expand.  We are starting a 20-something 

young adults group in August and for the first time, we are 

sending a group of high school students to the National Youth 

Gathering. 

 It is an exciting time to be church!  God is doing amazing 

things.  I invite you and encourage you to give thanks to so 

many people here who give unselfishly of their time, their tal-

ents and their resources so that the ministries of the church may 

continue.  I thank you for your faithfulness to the mission of 

this congregation and our partnership together! 

 

Blessings, 

Pastor Robin          



 

 

  
Can You Read the Bible in One Year? 

Itôs not too late to join us in reading through the Bible. Just pick up with the chapters in the 
reading plan for today. The adult Bible discussion groups on Sunday and Thursday offer an 
opportunity to talk about any questions or comments you might have on what you read. Donôt 
forget the resources available on the ñRead Through the Bibleò page under the ñGrowò tab on 
our website. The reading schedule for this month is below. 

AiM Linda 

May 1 Psalm 124-127 1 Corinthians 7:1-24 
May 2 Psalm 128-131 1 Corinthians 7:25-40 

May 3, Fifth Sunday of Easter 
 Psalm 132-135 1 Corinthians 8 
May 4 Psalm 136-138 1 Corinthians 9 
May 5 Psalm 139-141 1 Corinthians 10:1-13 
May 6 Psalm 142-144 1 Corinthians 10:14-33 
May 7 Psalm 145-147 1 Corinthians 11:1-15 
May 8 Psalm 148-150 1 Corinthians 11:16-34 
May 9 Proverbs 1-2 1 Corinthians 12 

May 10, Sixth Sunday of Easter 
 Proverbs 3-4 1 Corinthians 13 
May 11 Proverbs 5-6 1 Corinthians 14:1-20 
May 12 Proverbs 7-8 1 Corinthians 14:21-40 
May 13 Proverbs 9-10 1 Corinthians 15:1-32 
May 14 Proverbs 11-12 1 Corinthians 15:33-58 
May 15 Proverbs 13-14 1 Corinthians 16 
May 16 Proverbs 15-16 2 Corinthians 1 

May 17, Ascension of Our Lord 
 Proverbs 17-18 2 Corinthians 2 
May 18 Proverbs 19-20 2 Corinthians 3 
May 19 Proverbs 21-22 2 Corinthians 4 
May 20 Proverbs 23-24 2 Corinthians 5 
May 21 Proverbs 25-27 2 Corinthians 6 
May 22 Proverbs 28-29 2 Corinthians 7 
May 23 Proverbs 30-31 2 Corinthians 8 

May 24, Day of Pentecost 
 Ecclesiastes 1-3 2 Corinthians 9 
May 25 Ecclesiastes 4-6 2 Corinthians 10 
May 26 Ecclesiastes 7-9 2 Corinthians 11:1-15 
May 27 Ecclesiastes 10-12 2 Corinthians 11:16-33 
May 28 Song of Solomon 1-3 2 Corinthians 12 
May 29 Song of Solomon 4-5 2 Corinthians 13 
May 30 Song of Solomon 6-8 Galatians 1 

May 31, The Holy Trinity and the Visitation 
 Isaiah 1-3 Galatians 2 

Agnus Day appears with the permission  

of www.agnusday.org 



May 2015 

From the Parish Nurse    

May is here and with it for some lots of allergies!  Sneezing, coughing, itchy wa-

tery eyes, lots of tissues too!  

Things that can help with allergies are saline nose spray to help to keep the mucus 

lining of your nose moist and can help with the clogged up feeling. Frequent dust-

ing inside can cut down on indoor allergies. After working in the garden when pol-

len is in full bloom, go in and consider getting a shower to get the pollen off as well 

as throwing the gardening clothes in the laundry. Drinking lots of liquids can help 

keep the body hydrated.  

A lot of local channels will give a pollen count and tell you whatôs in bloom. That 

can be very helpful to know what the triggers are for you.  

There are numerous over the counter medications that are advertised to help. Some of these though can 

interact with other medications, so always check with your doctor before using them if youôre on a regu-

lar prescription medication. 

Pollen can trigger asthma attacks. If you are asthmatic, or if your kids are this is the time of year to have 

the rescue inhaler with you.  

An allergist can help in testing for the different substances you might be allergic to and prescribe if need-

ed the right medication to control the allergies.  

As always if you have any questions please see me or Deacon Joyce. 

Blessings, 

Dena and Deacon Joyce 

 
 
5ŜŀǊ Iƻƭȅ {ǇƛǊƛǘ CŀƳƛƭȅΣ 
 
aȅ ǎǇǊƛƴƎ ǎŜƳŜǎǘŜǊ ƘŜǊŜ ƛƴ /ƘƛŎŀƎƻ ƛǎ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŀ ŎƭƻǎŜ ŀƴŘ L ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ƎǊŀǘŜŦǳƭ ŦƻǊ 
ŀƭƭ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘΦ IŜǊŜ ŀǘ [{¢/ όǘƘŜ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƻŦ ¢ƘŜƻƭƻƎȅ ŀǘ /ƘƛŎŀƎƻύ ǿŜ Ŏŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ 
ȅŜŀǊ άaƛŘŘƭŜǊ ¸ŜŀǊΦέ 5ǳǊƛƴƎ ƳƛŘŘƭŜǊ ȅŜŀǊ L ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŜƴƎŀƎŜ ƛƴ ŬŜƭŘ ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ 
ōŜŜƴ ŜƴŘƻǊǎŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ 59κa5 {ȅƴƻŘΩǎ ŎŀƴŘƛŘŀŎȅ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƳŜŀƴǎ L ŀƳ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ƻƴ 
ƛƴǘŜǊƴǎƘƛǇ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΦ 
{ǇŜŀƪƛƴƎ ƻŦ ƛƴǘŜǊƴǎƘƛǇΣ L ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴ ƻŶŎƛŀƭ ǇƭŀŎŜƳŜƴǘ ǎƛǘŜΦ {ǘŀǊǝƴƎ ƛƴ !ǳƎǳǎǘ L ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘŜ 
tŀǎǘƻǊŀƭ LƴǘŜǊƴ ŀǘ ¢Ǌƛƴƛǘȅ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ κ LƎƭŜǎƛŀ ¢ǊƛƴƛŘŀŘ ƛƴ bŜǿ ¸ƻǊƪ /ƛǘȅ όǎǇŜŎƛŬŎŀƭƭȅ ƻƴ 
ǘƘŜ ¦ǇǇŜǊ ²Ŝǎǘ {ƛŘŜ ƻŦ aŀƴƘŀǧŀƴύΦ aȅ ǎǳǇŜǊǾƛǎƻǊ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ wŜǾΦ IŜƛŘƛ bŜǳƳŀǊƪΣ ǿƘƻ ǿǊƻǘŜ 
.ǊŜŀǘƘƛƴƎ {ǇŀŎŜΣ ŀ ōƻƻƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ƘŜǊ ǝƳŜ ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ {ƻǳǘƘ .ǊƻƴȄ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ улΩǎ ϧ флΩǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŀ 
ōƻƻƪ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŀǎ ƛƴƅǳŜƴǝŀƭ ƛƴ Ƴȅ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴ ǘƻ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŀ ǇŀǎǘƻǊΦ L ŀƳ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘΣ ƘƻƴƻǊŜŘΣ ŀƴŘ 
ƘǳƳōƭŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǊǾŜ ŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǎƛǘŜΦ 
aȅ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ōǳǊŘŜƴ ƛǎ ƭƛƎƘǘŜǊ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŜƳŜǎǘŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ L ŀƳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ŬƴƛǎƘƛƴƎ Ƴȅ Ŭƴŀƭ 
ǇŀǇŜǊǎΦ hƴŎŜ ŀƎŀƛƴΣ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ȅƻǳ ƎƛǾŜ ƳŜΣ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ȅƻǳǊ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ 
ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǘƻ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘŜƴ ƳŜΦ 
 
tŜŀŎŜΣ 
aŀǧ ½ŜƳŀƴƛŎƪ 



Flea Mart 

 

Save the dateé..and all your unwant-

ed  treasureséé  

for our annual Flea Mart. 

Saturday, July 11, 2014. 

 

More information will be posted at a later date, but if 

you have questions that canôt waité. 

give me a callé..410-795-3415. 

Nancy Bowman 

May newsletter updates from the Building 

Committee 
 

The Building Committee has met in both March and April.  To date we have investigated 4 major op-

tions on the future direction of Holy Spirit.  Currently we are in the application process for pre-

qualification of a loan to determine our debt ceiling.  The goal is to free up space to locate and establish 

a permanent worship space.  We are still modeling alternatives for a facility to house the pre-school.    

The next committee meeting is May 6th at 7 PM in the Church Library.  We are tentatively planning to 

present to the congregation on June 7th between the early and late service. 

 

Sincerely the  Building Committee 

         

SAVE THE DATE!!!! 

Vacation Bible School July 26 to 31 

Join us for our VBS Expedition to  

EVERESTé 

More information to follow.  



       

 

 

 

 

  

Preschool News for End of the year:  

 

 Another year has come and gone it is hard to believe it.  We have had a very 

successful year this year.  We would like to thank our church family for supporting us 

through the year. Although our enrollment for the fall looks very good we still have a 

few openings in classes for the fall if you know anyone looking for a preschool please 

have them call the school office. (410 -795 -2287)  

 The children have learned about their letters and the sounds they make, the 

world around them, how to play and work together and are ready to move on to their 

next adventure whether it is kindergarten, another school or another class here at Ho-

ly Spirit.     

 We will have our final fundraiser in the month of May for flowers and products 

at Buppertõs.  Buppertõs will give back to the school 10% of sales that are purchased 

with the flier that you will find in the newsletter or the bulletins.   This is a great way 

to support our school and to support local agriculture.  Please feel free to copy the fli-

er and pass it around to friends, family and neighbors.  

 Our last field trip will be May 12 th  to South Mountain Creamery in Middletown, 

MD were we will see how a real dairy farm works and end with a sample of their home-

made ice cream.  We will celebrate with a whole school picnic at Freedom Park on May 

16th  starting at 10:00am with a pot luck lunch that everyone shares in.  We will have 

graduation celebrations this year on May 18 th  for the 2 year olds at 11:00 and on May 

19th  at 10:00am with the 3, 4 and 5 year olds anyone is welcome to come and watch.  

The children will be performing some dances and songs and sharing things they have 

learned throughout the year.  Anyone from the church is always welcome to come to 

any of our events.   

    



 

2015 Spirit Diner Schedule 
 Here is the 2015 Spirit Diner schedule. Details will follow in the Sunday Bulletin for each 

month. Please use the ñsign-upò sheet (in back of the church) to make your reser-

vation. Questions: call Barbara Northrop, 410-552-0104. 

   

 May 3  By-the-Docks (Middle River) 

 June 7  Full Moon Pub and Grill (Finksburg) 

 July 5  Paradiso Ristorante (Westminster) 

 August 9             St. Alphonsus Rodriguez Church Dinner (Woodstock  ) 

              September 6 Baldwin Station (Sykesville) 

              October 4             Winfield Inn (Winfield) 

                  November 1 Dimitries (Catonsille) 

                  December 6 Mt. Airy Tavern (Mt. Airy) 

 

Music and Worship 

Newsletter ï May 2015 

 

 

 

¶ M&W Committee met on March 25, 2015. 

¶ Much thanks to Brian Bowman and Nancy George for 
their assistance in readying the worship space for Easter 

Sunday. 

¶ May 17, 2015 will be the last choir Sunday. It is hoped 
volunteers will sign up to sing or play music at either/or 

both services during our summer services. 

¶ Summer worship service format will begin June 14, 2015 (between services on June 7th will be the Build-

ing Team update for the congregation). During the summer, there will be Bible Study and worship service 

training activities between the early and late services. Scheduled weekly fellowship (refreshments) will be 

stopped for this new summer format. 

Red fabric will be draped from the ceiling of the worship space for Pentecost. 

 

Nancy Bowman 

Spirited Seniors 

 

This group meets the second Wednesday of 

every month! 

 

May 13ðnoon at Holy Spirit Lutheran 

church. 

Bring lunch. 



To benefit the Ministry of Caring fund to assist residents who have outlived their financial resources and other 

initiatives that benefit older adults in our community. 

 

Friday, June 19, 2015            The Links at Gettysburg 

 

7:30 a.m.  Registration and Continental Breakfast 

8:30 a.m. Shotgun start 

On-course  Lunch & Refreshments 

After Play Open bar, Banquet, Auction and Awards 

 

$190 per golfer before April 30                       $200 per golfer after April 30 

 
For more information contact Monica Burnham at 443-605-1068 or mburnham@clvillage.org. 
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LǘΩǎ ά[!5L9{Ω bLDI¢έΗ  5ƛƴƴŜǊΣ 5ƻƻǊ tǊƛȊŜǎ ϧ 9ƴǘŜǊǘŀƛƴƳŜƴǘ 

5ŀǘŜΥ WǳƴŜ сǘƘΣ нлмр ¢ƛƳŜΥ рΥолta ς уΥллta 

¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎΥ ϷмлΦлл !Řǳƭǘ ϧ ϷрΦлл /ƘƛƭŘ όмо ϧ ǳƴŘŜǊύ 

tǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ǝŎƪŜǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ .ƛƭƭ 5ƻŘǎƻƴ ŀƊŜǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƻǊ Ŏŀƭƭ пмл-фмс-лурп 

 

 

 

Thank you our Holy  Spirit family for praying, sending cards and the very lovely 

Easter baskets you sent to us. Your love and blessings was very much appreciated. 

Thank you Pastor Robin for the time and support you shared with us during these 

stressful times. 

Hopefully we will see you soon at church. 

 

      God bless You all, 

 

       Ed & Barbara Jason 

mailto:mburnham@clvillage.org


 





Contact Information for Holy Spirit Lutheran Church 

 

Address: Holy Spirit Lutheran Church 

                2205 Old Liberty Road 

                Eldersburg, MD 21784      

 

 Church Office Phone: (410) 795-6333 

 

Preschool Office: (410) 795-2287 

 

Email: 

Pastor: hslc.pastor@comcast.net        

 AiM: aim@hslceldersburgmd.org 

Parish Administrator: hslc.eldersburg@comcast.net 

www.hslceldersburgmd.org 

Website:  www.hslceldersburgmd.org 

 
Bulletin announcements are due by Wednesday morning. 

 

Newsletter articles are due by the third Friday of each month. 

Summer Newsletter deadlines 
 

June and July  combined issueð

deadline is May 22 

 

August Issueðdeadline is July 17 

 

 Dear Congregation, 

 

 It was very heart warming to receive the special gifts from the con-

gregation in recognition of Administrative Professional Day. 

 A beautiful rose plant, truffles and a gift card are all very much ap-

preciated. 

 Thank you! 

   Sincerely, Nancy Thompson 


